MINUTES OCONEE COUNTY COUNCIL MEETING MARCH 18, 1976

The Councy Council meeting was opened by Chairman Bailes. Robert Ramey offered the invocation. Mr. Herring was the only member absent.

Mr. Donnie Stevenson of the Townville Booster Club requested help for the ball field located on the Townville Methodist Church property . This was referred to Mr. Ramey's Committee (PRT) for further study to see if any help is available.

Mr. Moore's motion to allow Supervisor Phinney to purchase cattle up to \$1,800 received a second from Mr. Ramey and was passed. Mr. Moore then moved to authorize the purchase of 6 I beams from the State Highway Dept at a cost of 3¢ per lb(Total cost \$897.84) This motion was seconded by MR. Ramey and was passed.

Mr. Ramey's recommendation of Joe Norton's reappointment (3 year term to expire April 1, 1979) to the Tri County Technical Education Training Commission received a second from Mr. Moore and was unaminously passed. Mr. Ramey announed that for the time being Purchasing Agency Gene Gaillard's office would be located in the brick building at the end of Memorial Stadium on school property.

Council man Moore moved, Mr. Ramey seconded and it was passed to purchase a walkie-talkie for the Litter Officer

Councilman Bailes announced that a public meeting on the Home Rule would be held Friday night March 19th at the Courhouse and that another one would be held on this subject in Seneca March 22nd.

Mr. Ramey moved, Mr. Thomas seconded and all agreed to adjourn at 8:10 P.M.